
July 17, 2000

California Public Utilities Commission

CPUC Docket Office

505 Van Ness Avenue, Room 2001

San Francisco, CA 94102

Re:
Application: A.99-09-049 and D.00-07-017 “Summer Initiative”

Honorable Commissioners:

The City of Concord is pleased to submit a proposal in response to the Commission’s request for program options that will bring about immediate and short-term cost-effective reductions in demand and energy use.   The City of Concord is requesting a grant of $1,000,525 to fund programs that will result in an estimated on-peak dispatchable demand reduction of 900 kW and annual energy savings of 2,074,000 kWh, resulting in projected annual dollar savings of $375,200.

The timing of your request complements our energy efficiency programs as we have been preparing an energy efficiency modernization capital improvement program as the next step in meeting the recommendations of our Strategic Energy Plan.  In addition to the programs contained in our Strategic Energy Plan, the City of Concord anticipated the need for a demand responsiveness program and earlier this summer hired Utility Consulting, a northern California energy consulting firm, to perform a City-wide demand-side management study.    

The City of Concord is confident that the program plan outlined in our proposal will reap the anticipated benefits and that our program could be used as a model for other medium-sized California cities.  

Seven copies of our proposal are enclosed per your specifications.  The contact persons for the project are listed in Appendix 2 and we have served the parties on the service list provided by Julie Fitch of the CPUC Analysis Branch by sending each party on the service list a copy of this letter and the enclosed proposal. 

We look forward to working with you on this important initiative.
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Sincerely,

Edward R. James

City Manager

Attachment:

City of Concord Summer 2000 Energy Efficiency Initiative Proposal

cc:
Mayor Helen M. Allen and Members of the City Council


Lydia E. Du Borg, Assistant City Manager


Greg Jones, Deputy City Manager


Mardie Traver, Interim Director City Management


Craig Labadie, City Attorney


Mike Vogan, Director of Maintenance Services


Peter Dragovich, Assistant to the City Manager


Frank V. DiMassa, Utility Consulting


CPUC Service List



